	[image: image1.png]




	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: (Pre-considered) 636 

Committee:
Transportation


	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the City of New York, in relation to the Staten Island ferry service and the repeal of local law number 11 for the year 2005.

	Sponsors:
Council Members McMahon and The Speaker (Council Member Miller), Oddo, Lanza, and Liu



	Summary of Legislation: The proposed legislation would repeal section 19-305 of chapter 3 of title 19 of the administrative code of the city of New York, as added by Local Law Number 11 for the year 2005, which provided for additional regular ferry service on the Staten Island ferry between the St. George and the Whitehall Terminals and replace it with a new section 19-305. 



	Effective Date: This legislation would take effect ninety days after its enactment into law, except for paragraphs (iii), (iv) and (v) of subdivision (a) which shall take effect three hundred sixty days after it is enacted into law or no more than five hundred forty days after it is enacted into law upon written notice to the Council from the Commissioner of Transportation that such additional time is needed due to a shortage of qualified personnel needed to ensure proper ferry service.



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2007



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY06

FY Succeeding

Effective FY07

Full Fiscal

Impact FY06

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-)

($5.1 million)

($5.1 million)

($5.1 million)

Net

($5.1 million)

($5.1 million)

($5.1 million)



	Impact on Revenues: There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.



	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be an impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation. Local law number 11 for the year 2005, effective May 19, 2005, requires the Department to provide approximately 3,120 weeknights and 2,912 weekend trips in addition to approximately 260 weekday trips annually. This legislation repeals this local law and requires the Department to provide three additional weekday ferry runs and within 18 months, additional weekend ferry runs. It is estimated that these additional trips would cost the Department approximately $1.3 million for the weekday runs and $3.8 million for the weekend runs for a total of $5.1 million annually. However under this legislation, these costs could potentially increase should it be determined in the future that more ferry service is needed based on population and ridership growth. 



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:  City Council Finance Division

                                                    NYC Department of Transportation



	Estimate Prepared By:    Latonia McKinney, Assistant Director

                                                Chima Obichere, Legislative Financial Analyst



	History:

         To be considered by the Committee on May 03, 2005.


